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SC 872
From: Instructors







10 July 2021
Subject: Welcome

To: All Cadets and Families
We wanted to take this opportunity to welcome you to another outstanding year at the Wando High School Air Force Junior Reserve Officer Training Corps (AFJROTC) program!  We hope all cadets will be serious about their studies, participate in the various activities and have a great time! As a result we are sure you will become a better informed, more disciplined and well-rounded person.

We have a number of activities to offer this year and we hope all our cadets participate! The current state of affairs will dictate how, when and what we will do this first semester, but we are working hard to ensure most of our activities will proceed with the least amount of interruption and changes. Some of these include the Air Rifle Marksmanship program, Raider Team , Drill teams, Remote controlled Aircraft use during class and as a Club, Cyber Security, Stellar Xplorers and many more. We would like to take all cadets on at least 1 field trip each semester and a large contingent on a multi- day field trip second semester, destination TBD.
Our goal is for the Wando AFJROTC program to be the best it can possibly be.  This will take some hard work, but the rewards will be well worth it.  We want the community to benefit form our efforts, and we look forward to helping those in need as much as we can. We are trying to organize several community service events for 1st semester and we are in the planning stages of the largest JROTC competition in the Lowcountry:  The Warrior Challenge!!The Warrior Challenge is scheduled to be in person again this year on Saturday 13 Nov 2021!. We have a very active Booster Club and we hope to see you all at our fundraising events!
We will keep in touch with you via e-mail, Facebook, our Web site, letters home, Remind  and meetings on a consistent basis.  Please don’t hesitate to call if you have any questions or concerns about our activities.  Thank you for your time and we look forward to an outstanding year!
John T. Farese, Maj, USAF, Ret


Michael Gardner, MSgt, USAF, Ret

Senior Aerospace Science Instructor


Aerospace Science Instructor
Christopher Owen,SMSgt, USAF, Ret

Aerospace Science Instructor
